# **WEEKLY UPDATE**



## Weekly TM Highlights

- Our Public Library reopens to the public without an appointment this coming Monday. Please keep our Library staff safe by wearing your face covering and sterilizing your hands as you come in
- Thank you to our fire fighters for keeping our neighbors in Kennebunk safe last night as their crews were attending to a structure fire. Our mutual aid agreements are an important part of how communities in Maine maintain safe towns to live in
- Thank you to our partners at the bargaining table this week. I am
  pleased with the progress that has been made to wrap up the contract
  process with our General Government and Department of Public
  Works units
- Logically will complete the Microsoft Office upgrade to all municipal computers by the end of next week

## **Finance Update**

Staff has been busy collecting outstanding 2020 tax payments. On 9/16/20, 221 liens were recorded at the York County Registry of Deeds for FY 2020 unpaid accounts.

This week we say good-bye to Diane Boucher who has accepted a position as the Deputy Town Clerk in Arundel and Laurie Lord who is entering retirement. We wish both staff members lots of luck in their next adventures!

## **Code Office Update**

The Code Office has been extremely busy with permits and inspections. Complaints have been unusually high the past few weeks as well. The office is continuing to work on scanning all closed out documents from its archives dating back as far as 1976. The goal is for the documents to be available on- line by the end of 2020 for customers to view.

#### **Assessing Office Update**

The Assessing Office is still hard at work making changes in our CAMA system in preparation for an October commitment. One big project completed is removing an old Tree Growth Software program and integrating that acreage into our Vision Software. Another big project completed is entering all the new values for each unit in all the campgrounds.

#### **Upcoming Events**

- Appeals Board Meeting, Monday, September 21 @ 7PM
- Staff Review Meeting, Tuesday, September 22 @ 9AM